Crofton Hammond Infant School

PE and Sports Grant 2020-21

Our £17206 (2020-21) School Sports Premium funding is invaluable in terms of its impact on
the teaching and learning of PE and Sport. As a result of the coronavirus (COVID-19)
outbreak, the Department for Education has taken steps to relax the ring-fencing
arrangements for the PE and sport premium in the 2020 to 2021 academic year, to allow any

unspent grant to be carried forward into the 2021 to 2022 academic year.

We already use a large part of the grant to employ a Sports Coach, Mrs Linda Reeve, for one
full day a week. Mrs Reeve teaches a range of physical education lessons in Years 1 and
Year 2 and she also supports with planning the PE curriculum taught by the teachers. She is
a highly qualified coach and therefore is able to give guidance on a wide range of other
physical activities which take place across the school.

£8,382 Sports Coach 2020-21
£3,988 carried forward to 2021-22

We also employ a lunchtime Supervisory Assistant to lead a variety of physical games and
activities to give a broader experience of a range of sports and activities and to promote
fitness.

£2,400 Lunchtime Supervisory Assistant 2020-21
£1,741 carried forward to 2021-22

The events we have taken part in during 2020-21 were limited due to the impact of COVID-
19 but we were able to sustain our Walk the Mile, Scoot to School and Forest School
Activities.

Our PE Co-ordinator was fortunate to attend the annual PE Conference and as a result,
could cascade her knowledge to other professionals in the school.

£360

Resources purchased were £335 and included sports equipment and incentives
necessary to fulfil the needs of the Sports Premium.

Our support staff are trained in Forest School Activities, led by our qualified Forest School
Co-ordinator and this activity was sustained safely where possible during the pandemic.

We are proud to have achieved the KS1 School Sports Gold Award which is given in
recognition of the quality and quantity of sport activities at our school. We were one of only
four schools in Fareham to achieve this.

In Year R, the teachers assess the pupils in their Physical Development using the
Foundation Stage Assessment tools and Linda Reeve also supports the year group with this.



